
REMINDER TO REGISTER IN VNS AND COMPLETE THE VICTIM ACCESS SURVEY BY 
OCTOBER 9, 2024 

 
Victim Notification System 

 
We are writing to remind you that if you have not yet registered as a Victim in this case, you 
may do so by using our office email address at: usadc.panam103@usdoj.gov Thank you for 
your attention to this matter.  
 

Victim Access Survey Information 
 
Next, if you have not already done so, please respond to our Victim Access Survey. The 
survey is available at http://fbi.gov/PanAm103Victims     
 
We have had a good response so far, and we hope that even more of you will respond to this 
Victim Access Survey and complete it as soon as possible. Recently, on September 18, 2024, 
the Court issued a new Order requiring us to provide the Court with the total number of 
victims who wish to have remote access to the court proceedings and geographic locations 
for each victim, to assist the Court in making “reasonable efforts” to provide remote access 
to victims.  As we have previously informed you, we have sought to have the Court utilize the 
Zoom for Government platform to make court proceedings available to you on your personal 
devices, while the defense has recommended that the Court use fixed sites, such as federal 
courthouses, to provide remote access.  The Court has not ruled yet, but has asked that this 
information be provided to it by October 16, 2024, to make its ruling.  Thus, the information 
you are providing about your physical location, any financial, physical, medical, and 
logistical hardships, and potential travel restrictions you may face in attending to view trial 
at fixed sites, will be helpful to us as we make our arguments to the Court.   
 
Given the court’s new date imposed, we urge you to complete your Victim Access 
Survey no later than October 9, 2024, so that we may have enough time to process your 
responses for the Court’s consideration.   
 
Please feel free to forward the survey to any of your loved ones who may desire remote 
access to the trial.  A link to it is also available on our website, https://www.justice.gov/usao-
dc/attack-pan-am-flight-103 
 
Questions:  Please contact us with any questions via email at usadc.panam103@usdoj.gov 
or by phone at 202-252-7045.  
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